
 

Council Workshop Minutes Tuesday, May 28, 2019 

Mayor Fred Redfern called the meeting to order.  Present were Chris Rice, Scott Locke, Billie 
Smith, Chris Mohler, and John Loomis.  Bill Hampton was absent. Tom Collins was present. 

1. First on the agenda is the Fund Summary Report which was updated at the end of the day 
with all transfers done and all bills paid.  

2. Next on the agenda was to discuss pool information and possible changes.  The pool 
manager would like the pool hours to change to accommodate adult swim and extra pool 
parties.  They agreed that the best course of action was to do whatever was going to bring 
in the most money for the pool. The pool will put on their Facebook page, as well as hang 
signs as to what activities will be going on at the pool to keep the public informed.  They 
are not going to allow coolers to be brought into the pool again this year.  

3. Tom stated that he wanted to discuss having Verdin do maintenance on the clock. They 
would do general upkeep on the clock and an additional 10% discount on other issues 
that may go beyond the warrantee. This warrantee would cover 2 hours of service time. 
Fred questioned whether or not the service time would count their drive time, which 
would be approximately a 4-hour round trip.    

4. Mosquito tablets are being passed out to any resident that is interested.  They are 
available to be picked up at the Administration Building during normal business hours.  
They are being signed out to residents for free by the Administrative Assistant Lacey 
Tumblin. These tablets are to help with the mosquito problem, and are to be put in areas 
that have standing water.  They are safe for the environment and for the animals.  

5. Tom reached out to the Village of Roseville to see if there was anything that Crooksville 
could be doing to help them.  They had a tornado go through on Monday the 27th.  

6. There will be a meeting tomorrow morning to discuss the paving of the alleys. If anyone 
wants to attend, they will be starting 9:00 at old Admin. Building.  There was a 
discussion on the conditions of the alleys and the trenches in the Village; John Loomis 
brought up that they are having problems in front of Christy Catalytic.  Their storm drain 
was dug out too far.  It is not the Village’s drain, but it does need to be taken care of. 
They dug down to the grate, but there is no water flowing through it.   

7. The lights that were ordered for the Administration Building are now in.   
8. The restrooms that are being put in at the park are coming along nicely.   
9. There was discussion about utilizing some of the funds from Hapcap to add some shade 

to the swimming pool area.  Some residents have complained about the lack of shade in 
the pool area. Tom brought up possibly getting some tables with umbrellas to help keep 
people comfortable while they are outside of the pool.  

10. Mayor Redfern brought up a complaint from a citizen who is very upset about the use of 
ATVs in the Village. He asked the council what their feelings were on this issue. They 
seem to feel that the people who are doing it are repeat offenders.  

11. Mayor Redfern informed Council that Eddie Smith with SOPEG would like to speak for 
5-7 minutes on what his company does and give information.   Then a week later come 
back and answer any questions on this matter. This is for cheaper electric and cheaper 
gas. They have been known to help Somerset and New Lexington with their needs.  Their 
approach is “different” to other companies. SOPEG will be speaking at the June 3rd 
meeting, with their follow up to answer questions on June 10th meeting.  

Mayor Redfern requests that Council go into executive session to discuss personnel.  



Council is out of executive session with no decisions made.  

Mayor Redfern asks if there has been any decision made in regards to the ATV problem.  
Council feels that there are already laws in the books to prevent these types of issues.  They 
just need to be enforced.  They understand that this is a problem, and discuss what the 
consequences of using them should be.  They feel that some people will still use them no 
matter what they do. They feel that they should try and limit the number of people who are 
using them. They also feel if people would just use them sensibly there would not be a 
problem, but unfortunately that is not the case.  

Mayor Redfern adjourned the meeting.  
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